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To all UNIMA National Centres: please forward this electronic Newsletter 
to all your members.

Dear UNIMA Members,
A unifying project has emerged from a UNESCO working group seeking 
to promote a culture of peace.

Puppets Pledge Themselves to Peace

On September 21st, 2013, to celebrate the World Day of Peace, puppet companies, individual 
artists, friends of puppetry and UNIMA Centres are invited to participate in this event: ''Puppets 
Pledge Themselves to Peace'', to be held in the UNESCO headquarters in Paris.
This quest for peace resonates with the respect for cultures and desire for fraternity inscribed in 
the Preamble to the UNIMA statutes.

Invited by Mr Michel Thouzeau, the president of this UNESCO 
committee, and on behalf of all of you, I have enrolled UNIMA as a 
partner of this important event. Already more than 40 NGOs and 
associations have confirmed their participation and involvement with 
the organising committee.

It is rare that puppeteers from around the world receive invitations 
from an international organisation. I recall that in 1995, under the 
impetus of Jacques Félix, the incumbent UNIMA Secretary General, 
and inspired by the UNIMA Armenian Centre, a huge world march 
was organised in collaboration with UNESCO to celebrate this special 
day and to support a culture of peace.

The UNIMA President and I will be in Paris on September 21st, 2013 to participate in the many 
activities planned for this day. I encourage you all to read, in French, the attached documents 
and to enroll yourselves and participate, too. You will find, in the attachments the declaration of 
Mr Ban Ki-moon, the UNO General Secretary, the enrollment form and related guidance.



Let us show, each one of us in our own way, that puppetry is a unique and exceedingly 
imaginative art form that can inform, protest, and move people to laughter.
We are a large, diversified and united family, a fact that was clearly evident, yet again, during our 
latest and very successful UNIMA Congress held in Chengdu, China, in June 2012. Currently, 
UNIMA is present in 81 countries spread over 5 continents.

Erratum:
In the last UNIMA Newsletter, I forgot to mention the name of the new president of the Africa 
Commission, Mr Cheick Kotondi from Niger.
I also neglected to emphasize the contributions of the Cultural Exchange Commission, directed 
by Mr Ángel Casado. This Commission has awarded more than 200 grants to members of 
UNIMA. These grants have allowed members to participate in puppet festivals all over the world. 
In addition, the Cultural Exchange Commission is offering a new and free way to communicate 
for those who wish to announce initiatives and projects which engage puppets in the promotion 
of social values and human rights. Please refer to the website: http://www.periscopiounima.org

The next Newsletter will inform you of the first phase of a documentary film on worldwide 
puppetry. The UNIMA centres are expected to play an important role in this documentary 
project.

All my friendship !
Jacques Trudeau
UNIMA Secretary General

UNIMA acknowledges the support and thanks the city of Charleville-Mézières, the Conseil 
Général des Ardennes, the Conseil Régional de Champagne-Ardenne and the Ministry of 
Culture for their valuable and continuing help.
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